
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians/Carers, 

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family in good health and spirits. As we enter the 

summer term, I wanted to update you on what your child will be learning about in the upcoming 

Summer 1 term, our AOLE will be ‘Humanities’ with the focus of ‘Diversity & Governance’.  

All staff have been working hard to develop exciting and engaging lessons that will challenge 

your children and promote their personal growth and development. We are committed to 

providing a nurturing and stimulating learning environment where your child can thrive. 

We have a variety of activities planned for the summer term including trips, guest speakers and 

a whole host of special events. Our aim is to provide your child with a well-rounded education 

that not only focuses on academics but also on the development of their social and emotional 

skills. 

We believe that a strong partnership between parents and the School/Federation is essential for 

the success of our pupils. We welcome your feedback and suggestions on how we can continue 

to improve the learning experience at our school, as a result we have created this link so you 

can share any comments, views, feedback or positive news that you may want to share with us  

https://forms.office.com/e/mus45JUcvJ 

Thank you for entrusting us with your child’s education. We are committed to providing them 

with a positive and enriching learning experience for the forthcoming summer term. 

Have a fantastic Easter holiday and see you on your return on Monday 8th April 2024. 
Mrs Haggett 

Thank you to everyone who attended our 

World Book Day in both schools. The 

afternoon was well attended, and it was 

so nice to see so many of you there. 

Staff loved reading to the pupils and 

parents some of their favourite books 

and visitors got to enjoy some 

refreshments whilst picking out some 

books to buy and read at home. 

Across the Federation we managed to 

raise over £400 so thank you everyone 

for making it such a huge success. 

 

 

 

As a School we are committed to helping ensure 
that all our children are in school nearly all the 
time. Our target each term across the school 
continues to be >95%. Attendance is for whole 
of Spring up until 15.03.24:  
 

CRAIG YR HESG CEFN  

Mrs Evans 81.24% Miss Smith 81.03% 

Miss Rogers 84.82% Miss Osbourne 89.34% 

Miss Dyer 86.12% Miss Lewis 84.20% 

Miss Davies 90.93% Mrs Lane 93% 

Miss Najian 90.39% Miss Brown 87.28% 

Miss Andrews 89.38% Mrs Reynolds 92.18% 

  Miss Griffiths 88.57% 
These figures are based on Federation expectations 

 95% and above           (excellent) 

 Between 90%- 94%      (good) 

 Between 85-89%          (below average) 

 Below 85%                    (unsatisfactory) 

We will be focussing on punctuality this term.  

Just a reminder holidays will not be authorised by 

the school as agreed by the Fern Federation 

Governing body in Autumn Term.  

 

FERN FEDERATION  
SPRING TERM 2 - 2023 

https://forms.office.com/e/mus45JUcvJ
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DATES Activity What do I need to do? 
Monday 8th April CYH Drumming Performances 

Parents invited. 
Miss Wookey’s Class 1:10-1:40 

Miss Dyers Class 1:50-2:20 
Mrs Davies Class 2:30-3:00 

Tuesday 9th April Cefn  Drumming Performances 
Parents invited. 

Miss Osbourne/Miss Lane 1:00-1:30 
Miss Lewis Class 1:30-2:00 

Friday 12th April  Parc Play trip for 
Humanities launch 

Miss Osbourne, Miss Wookey, Miss 
Dyer, Miss Lane classes £10 

contribution per child 

Thursday 16th May 2024 
 

Scholastic Book Fair Invites will be sent out 

Wednesday 2nd May 2024 
 

Polling day Craig Yr 
Hesg 

School will remain open 

Friday 24th May 2024 
 

Last day of term Half term holiday. Children will 
return Monday 3rd June 2024 

WHAT’S GOING ON OVER EASTER? 

SUMMER 1 TERM DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 



 

 

 

 

 

Our amazing Year 5 and 6 pupils attended Sardis Road to play in the Super 10’s RCT Rugby Tournament sponsored by 

High Motive. 

The pupils behaved impeccably and played amazingly - which is even more astonishing considering that this was the 

very first time that they had all played together as a whole Federation Team.  

The pupils did so well that they managed to get to the finals of the bowl where they narrowly missed out in the final 

to Ffynon Taf. We are so proud of them! They represented us all so well and looked fantastic in our new kits!!!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEDERATION RUGBY? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

GOODBYE & WELCOME BACK 

On behalf of the Fern Federation, we would like to thank Miss Rogers who has done an amazing job in 

Craig Yr Hesg teaching the reception class while Miss Wookey was on her Welsh language sabbatical in 

Cardiff University. Whilst we are sad to see her leave, we are delighted to be welcoming back Miss 

Wookey who has immersed herself in the Welsh language and culture. 

We are also delighted to be welcoming back Mrs Smith-Thomas Head of School of Craig Yr Hesg who will 

be returning fulltime after Easter from her role as a CSC DCF adviser. 

Miss Rogers Miss Wookey Mrs Smith-Thomas 

EASTER   

Thank you to everyone who participated in the Easter parade and produced such wonderful eggs and 
bonnets, they were spectacular! 
As a Federation we have bought every child an Easter Egg to let them know how special they are to us and 
to wish them a happy Easter.  

LUNCH MONEY   

The Universal Primary Free School Meal scheme will roll out after Easter for all pupils in Year 5 and 6 and 
some eligible nursery pupils. Please note any outstanding dinner payment will still need to be paid so that 
your childs account shows a zero balance. 
If you are unsure if your child is eligible for a free school meal, please contact Mrs Davies 01443 486830 
or Mrs Morris 01443 400815. 
 

GOVERNOR MESSAGE   

On behalf of the Fern Federation governing body, I would like to wish you all a happy Easter break. This 
half term governors met with the Local Authority and Welsh government to discuss the new plans for the 
school. As a result, we have provided our feedback and hopefully next term we will have more 
information to share with you. Have a nice break and we will see you on your return on 8.4.24 
 


